
 

BOARD OF FINANCE 

PUBLIC HEARING ON  

BOARD OF EDUCATION BUDGET 

 

March 24, 2014 

7:30 p.m. 

MIDDLEBROOK SCHOOL AUDITORIUM 

 

BOARD OF FINANCE PRESENT: Lynne Vanderslice, Richard Creeth, Jeffrey 

Rutishauser, Jim Meinhold ABSENT: Warren Serenbetz, Al Alper 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION PRESENT: Dr. Gary Richards, Bruce Likely, 

Christine Finkelstein, Laura Schwemm, Lory Rothstein, Glenn Hemmerle, Chris 

Stroup 

 

OTHER:  Sandy Dennies, members of the public 

 

 

Board of Finance Vice Chairman Lynne Vanderslice called the Public 

Hearing to order at 7:30 PM. 

 

Ms. Vanderslice introduced the Board of Finance and gave an overview of 

the Board of Education’s budget with mil rate calculations for FY15. 

(attached). Board of Education Chairman, Bruce Likely then introduced the 

members of the Board of Education and gave a slide presentation overview 

of the proposed FY15 Schools Budget. 

 

Ms. Vanderslice opened the floor to public comment. 

 

Mr. Alex Ruskewich - 22 Calvin Road – Recommends cost containment – 

suggests combining/sharing teachers for more unusual programs or courses 

(such as Mandarin Chinese) or offering online courses. Feels there should be 
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more outsourcing of some of the functions between the Board of Ed and 

Board of Selectmen – used HR and IT as examples. Also the althletic budget 

is too high and the taxes are too high.  

 

Mr. Ed Papp – 28 Walnut Place 

Feels we are over the top with salaries for teachers. Not offering new 

programs just offering higher salaries. Wants Town to have quality 

education at a lower cost. 

 

Mr. Joe Brenner - 72 Indian Hill Road  

Believes schools are not the primary asset in Wilton – children are. 

Has been recommending hiring an independent, internal auditor which he 

feels will return 10 times the salary. The audit would be valuable to see why 

Special Ed is increasing so fast. Since it is the most costly it should be the 

most transparent.  

 

Mr. Michael Graupner - 91 Signal Hill Road 

People came to Wilton years ago because there were homes you could 

afford. The older people are paying taxes but they get nothing out of it. The 

Town has not done much for the older people who want to stay here.  

If people feel that more money should be spent on education or Town services they 

should write a check. Would like to know what the Board of Ed is doing about 

being held hostage by the teachers unions. Suggests looking into Charter Schools. 

 

Pamela Carlson – 20 Appletree Lane 

Supports the Board of Ed Budget. The mandates are real. SVAC testing that has to 

be done at the library because school doesn’t have enough computers. 

 

Carolina Corrigan – Pine Road 

Supports school budget. She has three girls one of whom is receiving special 

service. Disappointed at division of special needs vs regular needs, sports vs non-

sports, these are all kids. 

 

Mary Jane Reis – 52 Kent Road 

Said that she is part of Special Needs group. Is sad to hear what people think of 

special needs. Reason it is growing is because of the large rise in autism. Also, 

years ago kids on feeding tubes would have died. Asked the amount that the Wilton 

Education foundation has raised and was told $150,000. 

 

  



Rebecca LePage  - 34 Pheasant Run Road 

Part of the Special Ed group her eldest daughter has significant special Ed needs. 

Would not have made all the progress that she has made without the help she has 

received at the school. She is also a pediatrician in Fairfield County. Feels the 

Board of Ed is doing the best they can for our kids. 

 

Chris Stroup - 119 Middlebrook Farm Road 

Believes we are under spending on education. Feels teachers are doing an excellent 

job and are underpaid. Supports increasing tax credits and tax benefits for the 

elderly.  

 

 

 
 






































